
 
 

 
 

October 2, 2023 
 

For several reasons, including the need to provide the highest level of transparency for the 
people of Texas, the House Board of Managers is releasing additional evidence related to the 
impeachment of Attorney General Ken Paxton.  This information was accumulated during the 
Board’s investigation and preparation for trial and is relevant in providing Texans with a complete 
look at all facts in full context.   
 

This information was not shared or was limited in scope during the impeachment trial for the 
following reasons: 
 

• time limits for the prosecution’s presentation of witnesses and evidence, 
 

• issues with timely responses and (in some cases) noncompliance with subpoenas used for 
evidence-gathering purposes, 

 

• witnesses choosing to plead the Fifth Amendment (including Ken Paxton, Nate Paul, Laura 
Olson, Nashimha Raju Sagiraju (known as Raj Kumar), and Kevin Wood), and 

 

• multiple procedural decisions made during the course of the impeachment trial. 
 

The House Board of Managers maintains that overwhelming and uncontroverted testimony 
and evidence was presented during the impeachment trial in support of the Articles of 
Impeachment against Attorney General Ken Paxton.  The information now shared publicly with 
this letter provides a clearer foundation for that.   
 

 
 
Andrew S. Murr 
Chairman, House Board of Managers 
Chairman, House Committee on General 
Investigating
  

 
 
Ann Johnson 
Vice Chair, House Board of Managers 
Vice Chair, House Committee on General 
Investigating

   
 


